
                                 Minutes of the May 1, 2017 Meeting of the
                                          President and Board of Trustees

                            Of the Village of Woodson, Illinois-Morgan County

A regular meeting of the President and Board of Trustees of the Village of Woodson, Illinois was held on May 1, at 7:00. Present were President Cors, Treasurer Miller, Clerk Probst and Trustees: DeWitt, Hartz Doyle, Milner, Steward, and Godair. 
Visitors present were: Ken Stock, Mr. Rosenberger, Alex Dewitt, Gary Spray, Richard Mandra, and Robin Dewitt.
Call to order was made by President Cors with the Pledge of Allegiance.

President Cors presented the minutes from the April Board Meeting to the Board for approval. Trustee Godair made a motion to approve the minutes with amendments and Trustee Steward seconded the motion. 4 Yeas by Trustees Doyle, Milner, Hartz and Dewitt carried this motion. 

Treasurer’s Report- Treasurer Miller presented the Treasurer’s Report to the Village Board for approval. Trustee Dewitt made a motion to accept the report as given and seconded by Trustee Milner. 4 Yeas carried this motion by Doyle, Steward, Hartz and Godair. A motion was also made by Trustee Dewitt to pay the bills and seconded by Trustee Milner 4 yeas carried these motions by Trustees Doyle, Steward, Hartz and Godair.
Motion was made by Trustee Milner to renew 3 CD’S for 12 months and seconded by Trustee Dewitt, 4 yeas carried this motion my Trustees Godair, Hartz, Doyle and Steward.

Village Report 

Animal Control- No report given.
Street Dept- 

· Led Lights- Motion was made by Trustee Milner to purchase 4 led lights for the 4 Street Closed signs at a cost of $34.95 and seconded by Trustee Steward. 4 Yeas carried this motion by Trustees Dewitt, Doyle, Godair and Hartz.
· Sewer Plant- Pump 2 is making unknown sounds, Mr. Seymour will have assistance with repairs. 
Greg Seymour presented the Village Report to the Village Board.

Sewer Dept-      A total of 16 past due notices were sent as of March 31, 2017.
                            Total bills printed: 166                      

                            Sewer Systems Deposits: $4278.17


Escrow: $ 0               

Presidents Report
· Auction in Woodson on June 6th at the old firehouse- Request has been made to close Sheppard and Hodges Street from 6 a.m. until the auction is over.
Police Report
Traffic Stops Woodson-7 citations issued
Traffic Stops Murrayville- 4 citations issued.

Ordinance Violations- 10 written warnings issued in Woodson. 

Old Business

Election Results- New oath of office will be administered.
Ordinance Amending Article 1 of Chapter 1 of the Revised Code- Motion was made to accept the revision by Trustee Milner and seconded by Trustee Godair, 4 yeas carried this motion by Trustees Dewitt, Hartz, Doyle and Steward.

Dollar General Annexation Agreement- Section 5 of the Agreement will be amended. 
President Cors will take the changes to Village Attorney Alan Yow for approval.

2017 Annexation Project- Properties included are Ladue Acres and North Ladue Road. 

Basement Update- Floor has been completed and sealed.

There are issues with the toilet backing up in the basement, a plumber was called and the toilet will need to be replaced, the pipes will also need to have a camera run inside the pipes to investigate other issues.

Motion was made by Trustee Milner to purchase a new toilet as well as any other issues up to $350.00 Trustee Godair seconded this motion, 4 Yeas carried this motion by Trustees Dewitt, Hartz, Doyle and Steward.

Temporary Teenage Help- 3 individuals are showing interest in the position and President Cors will speak with each one.
Clean up Days- Clean up days has been extended to 3 days instead of 2 and will run from Friday through Sunday.

Park Bench for Mr. McGee- Tabled for next month’s meeting.
New Business

Police Department Discussion- A meeting will be held next week, those present will be the Mayors of Murrayville and Woodson, Village Attorney Alan Yow and Steve Turner insurance provider.
Taser Discussion- Police Chief Derrick Suttles addressed Trustee concerns regarding the purchase of a Taser Gun which included, liability for the Village, certification of officers to carry, and the advantages for the safety for police officers with the addition of the taser.

Motion was made by Trustee Milner to provide ½ of the cost of the Taser $815.00 the other half of the cost will be covered by Village of Murrayville the funds will be used from the DUI Account Trustee Steward seconded the motion. 4 Yeas carried this motion by Trustees Dewitt, Godair, Hartz and Doyle.
Craig Drive Discussion- Mr. Spray would like to shut down Craig Drive as he states he owns this street when he purchased his house, he stated that no one  obeys the One-Way Sign that is posted and continue to drive on his property.
President Cors will have the Village Attorney Alan Yow contact Mr. Spray in regards to shutting down the street.

Guard Rails- Motion was made by Trustee Godair to have Clevenger’s install the guard rail on Victory Street at a cost of $6195.00 to be used from the Gaming Tax Fund, Trustee Hartz seconded the motion. 4 Yeas carried this motion by Trustees Dewitt, Milner, Doyle and Steward. 
Motion made to adjourn the meeting made by Trustee Godair and seconded by Trustee Steward. 4 yeas carried this motion by Trustees Dewitt, Hartz, Milner and Doyle.
A Motion was made by the Trustees to go into a closed meeting.
Lisa Probst
Village Clerk





















